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Zuber - DNR, Rob <rob.zuber@state.co.us> Fri, Jan 31, 2025 at 11:43 AM
To: Vic Girardi <vic@girardis.net>, Suzanne Girardi <suzanne@girardis.net>

Good morning.

I am sorry to add to your paperwork burden, but you need to revise the form for your release application.  Please see my
attached letter and let me know if you have any questions.

After I find the application complete, we can discuss a date for an inspection of the site.

Regards,
Rob

Rob Zuber, P.E.
Environmental Protection Specialist
Active Mines Program

Phone: 720.601.2276  |  Fax: 303.832.8106
Physical Address:
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, CO  80203
Address for FedEx or UPS:
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215
1001 East 62nd Avenue
Denver, CO  80216
rob.zuber@state.co.us  |  http://drms.colorado.gov
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January 31, 2025 

 

Vic Girardi 

Hidden Mesa Ranch, LLC 

3183 D Road 

Grand Junction, CO 81504 

 

RE:      Hidden Pit - File No. M-2022-040, 

 Surety Release Request (SL-1), Incomplete Full and Final Release Request 

 

Dear Vic Girardi: 

 

On January 29, 2025, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received your 112c Construction 

Materials Reclamation Permit Surety Release Request application for the Hidden Pit.  Preliminary review 

of the information received determined that the application form must be revised before the Division can 

consider your application complete and technical review can begin.  Thus, your application is incomplete for 

the purposes of filing as of January 31, 2025. 

 

The official owner of record of the affected land for Permit No. M-2022-040 is Hidden Mesa Ranch 

LLC.  The name and address for this company should be the only owner of record listed on page 2 of 

the application form. 

 

You have thirty (30) days from January 31, 2025 to submit all necessary documents that the Division needs 

for the application to be considered filed.  If, at the end of the 30-day period, the application has not been 

determined to be complete and filed, the Division may deny the application and terminate the application file. 

 

This letter shall not be construed to mean that there are no other technical deficiencies in your application.  

The Division will review your application to determine whether it is adequate to meet the requirements of 

the Act after submittal of all required items. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (720) 601-2276, or by email at 

Rob.zuber@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Robert D. Zuber, P.E. 

Environmental Protection Specialist 
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